VILLAGE OF BROOKLYN HEIGHTS

MINUTES OF A MEETING
Streets Committee

.......................................................................

A meeting of the Streets Committee of the Village of Brooklyn Heights, Ohio was held on February 25,
2014 at 6:15pm with Councilman Foote presiding.

Present at roll call; Councilmen: Black, Selig, Foote, Walsh, Hatgas
Mayor: Procuk
Clerk/Treasurer: Clymer
Engineer; Henry
Service Director; Hatgas
Comm. Service Dir. Guilfoyle
Audience; Jen Presot

The purpose of this meeting is to discuss the security cameras in and around the Municipal Building
Mr. Foote turned the meeting over to Mr. Henry
Mr. Henry said we are here to discuss the needs of the village streets.

He has prioritized the needs as follows:

1. Dorset needs to be done but it would be completed over a three year period.
a. 2014 Dunedeen to the Mini Park would take about 30 days
b. 2015 Dunedeen to Mural would take about 3 months
c. 2016 Mural to Lancaster would take about 2 months

2. Lancaster repairs from Galway to Dorset

3. Van Epps is totally industrial and heavily traveled

4. Valley Belt has several areas to be addressed

Mr. Henry said that he will apply for funds for the numbered streets from the Cleveland Water Department
since some of the water lines need to be replaced. He said we are looking at 2015 for that area but we
will still have to do some minor repairs on Tuxedo Ave.

The question is how do we fund a half million dollars ($500,000) in repairs.

Mr. Foote asked if we can use funds from the Water and Sewer Fund where we have a little over
$600,000. He asked if we could dedicate that money to the Dorset repairs and take the other repairs
from the Capital Improvement Fund.

Mr. Henry said we could seek grant funding for Valley Belt and Van Epps. We have also discussed using
tipping fees for Valley Belt.

He said since Van Epps is entirely industrial, but not a target area, we may be able to apply for grants or
loans because of the traffic.

The Streets Committee meeting was closed by Mr. Foote.

Les Foote
Streets Committee Chairman
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